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Dear faithful and precious brothers and sisters in Christ,

We don’t know how to express our deep gratitude for how you all stand with us through the long
periods of not hearing from us. As always, we have the excuse of staying busy ministering in the work of
the Lord. It seems it is so hard to find the time to sit and write a letter. We never forget you all though,
and pray often for you. We appreciate each of you so very much. You have a part in every fruit that is
produced for the Lord in this ministry. We bless you in Jesus’ name!

So, to pick up where we left off in the last letter. Larry and I did indeed get to take our trip around the
States as mentioned, even though it had been much delayed. First we went to Tennessee to visit with my
neighbor, Lisa’s, family. We had such a great time with all of them; just fell in love with the whole
family. We did not realize how slow going it would be though, what with Larry recovering from his
surgery. We could only drive about 200 miles a day then would have to find a campground to sleep for
the night. The traffic was terrible and the roads were often very rough, but Larry and I enjoyed our alone
times in the campgrounds. It was so nice to finally get to be together again, and to minister together too.

Next we drove up to Maryland and had a wonderful time with our sister in the Lord, Kathy Brazil. We
ministered in her church and also in some home groups and a women’s rehab house. What a blessing to
be with Kathy again. I had not seen her for about 37 years. She is a great servant of God. Keep her in
your prayers as she continues to serve the Lord.

From there we went on to Indiana to be with Roger and Brenda Garrett. How wonderful to see them
again! We have known them for 37 years too. Roger has been with Larry on many of his trips to foreign
countries. He is a wonderful street minister. He and Larry work so well together. Brenda and I enjoyed
our time together too. She is such a heard worker and faithful wife and mother. Larry and Roger went
down and ministered at night on the riverfront and showed Christian movies. They also took a trip to
Indianapolis to pray for my nephew, Ralph, who was near death and needed to go to the hospital. They
convinced him to go, and he recovered and is doing better now. Ralph is terminally ill with liver failure,
so please remember him in prayer. Roger is in need of prayer for his health also.

Next we went up to Michigan to visit with Larry’s sister, Winona, and family. We stayed at a beautiful
campground called Yankee Springs, on Gun Lake. It is about 5 miles from the International Bible
Grounds on Gull Lake, where Larry and I were baptized 51 years ago. It was a very sentimental time for
us. Larry ministered to everyone he saw. We would sit out by the river and sing Christian songs and
people would come up to talk with us. We had a cook out with Winona and family too and just had a
wonderful time. It is impossible to tell you of each little time of ministry to all the different people in
every campground we stayed in, but I can say we stayed busy spreading the Gospel of Jesus Christ!!

We had to return home a little earlier then planned because my father, Charles, who has dementia, left
the house and was lost for a while. Thank goodness that Vaughn and Irene were here helping care for my
mother and father and Vaughn put deadbolts on both doors that only open with a key. Now, my mother,
Louise, keeps the key and my father cannot get out by himself. Praise the Lord! Pray for them and me as
I stay here in Lubbock to care for them.

We also did not get to go to Canada either, as it took so long to make this trip because of Larry having
to go slow during his recovery. The doctors said it would take at least a year to fully recover. Then after
we got home, he came down with malaria again for the third time since returning from Papua New Guinea
in January. We finally got to an infectious disease doctor who tried some very strong medicine on the
very resistant strain of malaria and it worked! PTL! We just got the final blood test results a few minutes
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ago, and it is gone! Hallelujah! But again, It takes a year of recovery to regain all your red blood cells
back after having malaria, so he is still weak physically and has to rest a lot. The Lord has provided a
place for him to do that and still be ministering full time too. I will let him tell you about that in his own
words in the next part of this letter.

I just want to say again how very much we appreciate all of you who contribute to this ministry,
prayerfully and financially. God bless each of you, we love you, thank you!

Your sister in Christ, Betty
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,

I salute you all for your strong devotion to the Lord Jesus Christ. Thank you for all your prayers for me
and for the ministry the Lord has placed in our hands to complete in these last days.

The cancer that was removed a few months ago and the third attack of malaria have weakened my
body, but Satan has been so discouraged because Goff Ministries has not slowed down or shrunk back in
our total dependence on the Lord! We know that our Lord still gets more joy when one sinner repents than
many others who need no repentance. And we are more than convinced that the joy of the Lord is our
strength. So our focus is fixed and our course is clear. As we see sin and perverseness abound, we know
that the grace of Jesus Christ does much more abound.

At present The Lord has provided a place of ministry for me at Solid Rock Campground near Eastland,
Texas. It is a Christian campground dedicated to reaching the people who come there with the gospel of
Christ. Brother Sam Harris, one of the spiritual leaders of the campground was in a restaurant about a
year and a half ago when a total stranger walked up to him and told him that the Lord was sending a man
to help him and that he would know him when he met him, so to have patience, he is coming. Within
twenty minutes of my meeting with Sam, he began weeping and said that I was the man that it had been
prophesied that would come. He said for sure I was that man!

Betty and I and my children had been seeking the Lord for a way that I could continue to minister full
time like I feel I MUST do and still get the physical rest my body needs so badly. I am sure many of you
were praying for the same thing for me. Well, I believe the Lord has answered those prayers. I had no
idea that this campground existed, but the Lord used my son, Victor, to get me There. He called one day
and asked me to go fishing on this new lake he had discovered, Lake Leon. So I searched for a
campground and found Solid Rock Campground. We had no idea it was a Christian campground until we
were checking in and I mentioned how much I liked the name of it and began to sing the old hymn. On
Christ The Solid Rock I Stand. The man working in the office then told us that this was a Christian
campground and invited us to their Sunday morning bible study. So Victor and I went to it and they
asked me to testify and I did. It all started from there. Now, I minister on Sunday mornings at the bible
study and also they have built a fire pit for me right near where I have our little 18ft. travel trailer parked,
so I minister every Friday and Saturday nights around the fire. I also go out witnessing in the surrounding
towns during the day and am now singing and playing guitar with many others in a little café in Gorden,
Texas. Some of those musicians are beginning to come to my campfire meetings also. So, the Lord has
me very busy about His Kingdom work, and I can still rest well each night. Betty is very happy I am not
off in some foreign country, at least for a good while. I am still a missionary evangelist and I am sure I
will not be here forever, but for now I am content where the Lord has placed me to continue serving Him
and spreading the Gospel of Christ to all who will listen! Praise our loving Father!

Again I thank you for always remembering all of us in Goff ministries who are faithfully working for
the Lord. May God richly Bless you each one as we lift you up to God’s presence in our prayers.
Still serving Jesus on the battlefront, Larry



